
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

17. NORTHEAST CHRISTCHURCH METRO SERVICE REVIEW 
 
 The Board received a report requesting submissions on the proposed changes to routes number 46 

Shirley via the Palms and 41 Horseshoe Lake service. 
 
 The Board resolved that the plan as recommended by Environment Canterbury subject to minor 

changes identified by local residents be approved. 
 
 


